TSPC Elluminate Meeting
March 10, 2011
Minutes

Attendance: 
FAMU: Sayied Ahmad

FAU: Teresa Abaid, Janice Donahue, Deb Hoban
FCLA: Daniel Cromwell, Jean Phillips, Mary Ann O’Daniel, Ellen Bishop , Joshua Greben
FGCU: Catherine Gardiner
FIU: Rita Cauce, Elaine Winske, Sue Wartzok
FSU: Annie Glerum, Charles McElroy, Ruth S. Ziegler
FSU-Law: Pat Bingham-Harper

FSU-Music: Sarah Cohen
UCF: Lyn Case
UF: Betsy Simpson (Chair), Priscilla Williams
UNF: Susan Massey (Minutes)
USF: Brian Falato, Charles Gordon, Susan Heron 
USF Health: Allison Howard

UWF: Shari Johnson
The meeting convened at 2:00 p.m.

Next meeting: Thursday, April 14, 2:00-4:00 p.m.  The minute taker will be Dan North, UWF.
TSPC Minutes
The minutes of the February 2011 meeting were approved with three corrections.

CSUL March Meeting Report (Betsy Simpson)
CSUL approved the TSPC action plan.  Bill Garrison, USF Dean, asked if there was any goal to assess the quality of vendor records.  This is on the action plan for the Metadata SubCommittee.  The Statewide Storage Task Force Draft Barcode Policy was approved.  (Cathy Martyniak, SSTF chair, posted to the TSPC listserv that funding for the storage facility was delayed.) JSTOR holdings: CSUL returned to their original plan to have a comprehensive collection in the storage facility, inclusive of SUL holdings.
FCLA will take over management of the CSUL website so committees can post their own minutes.    Jean Phillips is going to work with CPC to define issues and develop guidelines related to loading free record sets (e.g., Hathi).
The FCLA Board Meeting was held on the second day.  The timeline for upgrade to Version 20 is forthcoming and may still happen this year.  There is a legislative committee mandate for a new organization to replace FCLA/CCLA.  This is not a merger.  The legislature wants to see consolidation and streamlining of resources.  This will be discussed among CSUL and the statewide College Directors.  The issues to be addressed are: staffing, funding, logistics, services, and governance structure.  The legislative committee also wants to see a single discovery tool or portal.  FCLA and CCLA will ask the SULs and FCS (Florida College System) to give definitions and specifications for such a system.  

FCLA Report

Mary Ann O’Daniel (FCLA): The soft launch of UBorrow was successful (approx 750 requests so far).  FCLA is still working out small kinks, such as how Aleph identifies the item being requested.  Aleph searches the OCLC number, ISBN, ISSN, author/title, etc.  For example, when Mango sends the request to Aleph, there may be some issues with matching analyzed volumes to contents fields in multipart records first, returning part of a set so the volume found may not be available for UBorrow.  Also, FCLA is ready to start thinking about enhancements.
Now that the UBorrow launch is almost completed, the Cambridge e-book loads are forthcoming.  Authority loads are running a bit behind due to Mary Ann’s attention to UBorrow.  Tag table updates are in the queue to be addressed soon.

Jean Phillips (FCLA):  Legislative overview of discovery tools:  A group of 3 University Deans and 3 College Deans will set up a process to test the market place for a common discovery tool for SULs andFCS.  The search seems to now be extended beyond Primo Central.  FCLA will act as a vendor and reply to requests made for Mango interfaces.  FCLA has created one search box in Mango that will search the catalog and Primo Central, and can use the same methodology of integrating the Mango interface with other discovery tools such as Summon.  This can also include already completed developments such as UBorrow and single bib.  About 19 million records would be accessible.
Ellen Bishop (FCLA): Work is ongoing to streamline the single bib merge process to include more current Prod data.  An Acquisitions Working Group has been formed and the Acquisitions Module is being tested in single bib environment.  Permissions are working as designed.

Daniel Cromwell (FCLA): The UNF OCLC reclamation processing is completed and is now  moving to the phase where FCLA loads OCLC numbers back into records.  FCLA is looking for the next institutional volunteer to begin the process.

Shared Bib Pilot Project (Amy Weiss, Susan Heron, and Betsy Simpson)
Amy Weiss wrote the Single Bib Pilot Project first quarter report, which was accepted by CSUL.  The SWiki for Single Bib password information will be posted on TSPC SWiki 
Catalog Problem Report Contact List
Mary Ann sent out a request for SULs to update their contacts on the problem report list on the FCLA website.
Marcive e-resource record loads
The discussion began with the question whether everyone wants the Marcive e-resource records loaded in their catalog?  Can they be loaded into Mango and not the individual catalogs? Mary Ann: This would make them available in Union Catalog and the individual catalogs of any SULs that wanted access to them.  Marcive is in agreement with the records being shared only among the SULs under their license agreement.  There was some discussion that some institutions may not want the influx extra records in their catalogs.  Mary Ann offered to get some stats on monthly loads to get an idea of the number of records.  
There was discussion about selectively loading subsets of records for specific agencies, such as Congressional and census publications, based on the 074 field or SuDoc number.  TSPC members would need to consult with their respective Government Documents librarians before making a decision.  Joshua stated that FCLA doesn’t have a spec on the project yet to determine whether partial record loads could be turned on.  FCLA requested the SULs to send questions, suggestions and concerns to the listserv to get an idea how to make the system work best. 
Genload Enhancement List http://wiki.fcla.edu:8000/TSPC/143
Betsy asked if the existing list with rankings was from the last voting.  Daniel Cromwell and Mary Ann O’Daniel stated the list has not been added to since last voting.  They will rearrange the list by removing completed items and start a new list for the next voting by the next TSPC meeting.
Upcoming Training Opportunities
Annie Glerum announced an upcoming RDA training:

 Transition to Resource Description and Access (RDA): Getting Catalogers Ready for the Change 
Presenter: Dr. Robert Ellett, Ph.D. 

Friday, April 29, 2011 

9:00 am – 2:30 am CT 

(10:00 am – 3:30 pm ET)

Location: Florida State University ~ Panama City Campus

Cost: $20

Betsy Simpson announced a Map Cataloging Workshop to be offered on Elluminate scheduled for Thursday, March 31, 2:00-3:00 p.m. The workshop will be taught by Jorge Gonzalez (UF).

Mary Ann plans to do Aleph Global Change training toward end of month, will send out an announcement to those who are interested.

Liaison and Subcommittee Reports
· Collection Planning Committee (Michael Arthur, UCF—not available): 
· Betsy Simpson reported on discussion at the CSUL meeting to allow all institutions access to the initial consortial e-book purchase 

· OPAC Subcommittee (Annie Glerum, FSU): 
· Proposal to have foreign language headings retained in record but kept separate in an “other” category for searching and display, like MESH and LC headings.  Not very interested in doing the same thing for children’s subject headings.

· Excited about the new Mango incorporation with Primo Central.

· Acquisitions Subcommittee (Rita Cauce, FIU): 

· Documents now listed on SWiki.

· Authorities Subcommittee (Priscilla Williams, UF and Charles Gordon, USF): 

· Information about February meeting in minutes posted to TS-PLAN.

· Metadata Subcommittee (Brian Falato, USF):  
· Brian Falato asked the best method for making proposals to TSPC. Betsy Simpson raised the question whether the best process might be to send proposals to TSPC for approval and vetting.  Approved documents should be recorded and posted as cataloging guidelines to be accessed by SULs.

· Thesis note (502) subfields available but the Metadata Subcommittee proposes that SULs not be required to use the formatted subfields.  Motion to accept proposal as posted to TSPC.  Motion passed.  Proposal will be added to the guidelines being developed by the Metadata Subcommittee.
· Foreign Language Subject Headings clarification:  the Metadata Subcommittee  proposes to retain foreign language subject headings in the catalog record.  The subfields identifying the thesaurus used should be included.  There is no requirement for SULs to assign these subject headings. These should be placed in the “other” index category for search and display.  Motion to accept the recommendation passed.  Proposal will be added to the guidelines being developed by the Metadata Subcommittee.
· Discussion ensued about the level and method of involvement of the Metadata Subcommittee in OPAC display issues.  In summary, when the Subcommittee receives a charge to examine an issue, it should make a proposal on those issues, and if there are display issues to bring those to TSPC for vetting to the OPAC committee.
Demonstration of Mango Discovery Tool (Joshua Greben, FCLA)

Joshua showed a powerpoint of the structure used to incorporate Primo Central into the Mango interface using the Primo Central API.  This has been set up so far as a beta test for UF, UCF, USF, and UNF.  For right now, experiment with searches in the UF and USF iterations which have their databases loaded.  The same system could probably be used for any discovery system with an API.  He then did a demonstration of the system on Elluminate.
Meeting Adjourned 3:56 pm

